DELAWARE COUNTY BOARD OF HEALTH
REGULAR MINUTES FOR
May 12, 2011

Regular meeting of the Board of Health was held in the Commissioner’s courtroom on the 3rd floor of the Delaware County building.  Chairperson Judi Harris called the meeting to order at 7:06 p.m.  Other board members present were:
Dr. John Peterson-Vice Chairperson	Phyillies Beatty		
Dr. Gerard Costello,                       	R. Anne Reagan 	Terri Townsend 
Board member(s) absent:  Joseph Russell 
Chairperson Harris asked for any corrections or amendments to the April 14th 2011 minutes; corrections were made and a motion was made and seconded to accept the minutes with corrections; motion carried.
Gateway Clinic representative presented a summary report explaining the breakdown of expenditures of the $20,000 grant money from the Tobacco Fund Grant.  Most of the expenditures were allocated toward medical supplies, medicines, prescription assistance program, lab fees, printing and postage.  Gateway is currently seeing 450 patients; would like to increase office hours by 8 hours a week which would allow Gateway to see 768 more patients a year.  Gateway Clinic is requesting from the Tobacco Fund Grant a sum of $40, 906 and the Community Foundation give $25,006. Joshua Williams, Administrator, explained the name of the grant has changed and the new name is Local Health Department Trust Fund; current balance is $80,731.02.   The Health Department is available to receive $42,000 which should stay consistent yearly because it is out of the Tobacco Settlement funds.   The grant period starts in July so therefore the current balance may be allocated without State approval. A motion was made and seconded to grant Gateway Clinic $40,906 from the $80,731.02 balance in the Tobacco Settlement Fund, motion carried.
Chairperson Harris discussed the defunding of Planned Parenthood and how it will affect public health in our area.  Dr. Peterson had been medical director of Planned Parenthood for 20 years and only services of Delaware County was non-abortion related services which will most likely go to Open Door Health Services.  J. Williams stated it would be critical for the Health Department to understand where those services may be available in other places in the community so the department’s staff informs the public correctly.
J. Williams presented an up-dated fee schedule which compared current fees and proposed fees with the employee work hours and technology cost.  The proposed fee increase would shift it from a tax-based fee cost to a consumer-based fee cost.  J. Williams also explained the Adult and Childhood Immunization fees.  After further discussion a motion was made and seconded to support the proposed fee schedule, motion carried.
J. Williams received a request to destroy documentation from Terry Troxell.  The Retail Food inspection reports in questions have been approved for destruction by the County Commission of Public Records.  All of the reports in question have been scanned and saved electronically which is automatically backed-up by data processing department.  After further discussion a motion was made and seconded to maintain a paper copy of all food inspection documents for one year, motion carried.
J. Williams announced Sue Goebel of the Nursing Division of the Department will retire as of June 3rd.  J. Williams and S. Goebel met with the Delaware County Tuberculosis Association Board to discuss the future of the Health Department’s roll in testing for Tuberculosis.  S. Goebel spoke on the need of testing in Delaware County when Delaware County isn’t a high risk county.  S. Goebel said the Indiana State Department of Health TB Control along with the Delaware County TB Association has decided there is no longer a need to test only for infection.  S. Goebel asked the Board if the Health Department could stop testing for the latent TB infection but continue teaching classes and case management of active cases.  After further discussion a motion was made and seconded to discontinue the testing program for latent TB infection, motion carried.
J. Williams reported on the collaboration between the Health Department and Open Door Services is still moving forward.  Gateway Clinic is making space at no cost to the Health Department so we may continue holding immunizations clinics at the facility.  The Health Department will support and learn the clinical side from both organizations and our staff would share their knowledge of the public health nurse and case management side of a clinical setting.  The nursing staff toured the South Walnut facility.  The Department will need to enter into a business agreement with Open Door Services because it would be co-location with no exchange of funds.  
Cecilia Williams announced Daleville Community School Corporation is now a smoke-free campus.  The public hearing for the proposed smoking ordinance will be held at Muncie Central High School on June 6th at 6:00 p.m.
The next Board meeting will be June 9th.  A motion was made and seconded to adjourn the meeting, motion carried.  Meeting adjourned at 8:22 p.m.  The Executive Board session followed the meeting.


__________________________		_______________________________
Judy Harris, Chairperson			Donna A. Wilkins, M.D., Health Officer








